BELTON WOODS LADIES SECTION NEWSLETTER - JULY 2021

Greetings Ladies

Such a lot to report on since my last Newsletter with the competition season well and truly underway and the better weather encouraging more ladies out on the course.

Some important dates coming up include the Ladies Club Champs played over two days, Saturday on the Woods and Sunday on the Lakes (3/4 July) resulting in our Ladies Champion. There is a sign up notice on the noticeboard (Claret Jug corridor) so if you would like to take part please make sure you sign up without delay.

Another date you need to reserve in your diaries is the Captains' Charity Day on Sunday 11th July. I have written to everyone already and thank you for all the offers of help. If you would like to help then the best way to support me would be to sign up for the comp. Details on HDID.

The Sunday after the Charity Day is my Lady Captain's Away Day. Again I have written to you all outlining a great day of golf and prizes away at the Ramsdale Park Golf Club and, at time of writing, there is only two places left, so again, if you want to join me for what will be a fun day then please get in touch (07790 522712). Thanks to all the ladies who have already committed to the day, a great response and show of support.



Despite saying the diary (forthcoming events) was now set and could not see any further changes, I'm afraid there are a few to mention. If you have printed off the "Events 2021" diary from the website, you will need to make the following amendments. These have been changed on line and a corrected copy will be put on the changing room noticeboard.

The changes are to our Mixed Friendly at Greetham Valley Golf Club which was scheduled for 20th June, and despite trying to get a mutually convenient alternative date, this was not possible this year. We look forward to welcoming them to Belton Woods next year.

A further change was for our Ladies Friendly match against Greetham Valley scheduled for Wednesday 6th October. This day is now blocked out for the annual Turkey Federation Golf Day but we have been able to move our match to the following day, Thursday 7th October on the Lakes, first tee 11.00hrs.

Our friendly match against The Nottinghamshire was called off due to bad weather but is now rearranged for 20th September.

I have been asked by the Seniors
Captain if any ladies would like to
play in the Senior Captains Day on
Wednesday 21st July. We have the
Ladies Pairs Ping Qualifiers on that
day so many of you will be playing
in that but if you would like to play
with the Seniors, just let me know
and I will get you signed up.

Our Ladies Invitation Day took place on Sunday 23rd May with ladies from Belton Park, Greetham Valley, Sudbrook Moor, Newark, Woodhall Spa and The Nottinghamshire joining us for a pairs Betterball with NPs on two of our Par 3s. The outright winners were our own Lis Isles with her guest Jo Jones coming in with 48 points.



There were three pairs all coming in with 47 points and our competition secretary had to go back as far as the last 3 holes to determine the ladies in second and third place.

2nd was Lesley Perrin and her guest Grace Hale with 3rd place going to Liz Moses and her guest Louise Barrett.





Louise also got the Nearest the Pin prize on hole 15 and Pat Haynes took the prize for hole 8.

An Afternoon tea and Pimms followed the match. A thoroughly enjoyable day.

Results Round Up

All the monthly medal and stableford results can be viewed on the Website or on HDID so I will just report on the other competitions.

Par Comp 1 (Weds 12th May)

Congratulations to Diane Sharpe winning the 1st of the Par Comps with a score of -1

Par Comp 2 (Sat 15th May)

Well done to Lesley Perrin winning the second Par Comp with +1

Directors Trophy (Wed 19th May)

The winner of this year's Directors Trophy, restricted to players whose handicap index is between 30 and 54, is Pat Hawcroft with 34 points. Well played Pat.

The Spring Meeting (Sat 22nd May)

Well done to Lesley Perrin who won the Spring Meeting with a score of 37 pts.

Ash Trophy (31st May)

Congratulations to Liz Milne and Paul Moules with a score of 67 in the mixed pairs American Greensomes competition.

Mixed Ping Qualifier (Sat 5th June)

Well played Debbie Hawley and Dave winning with 44 points.

Belton Woods Trophy (Sat 19th June)

Congratulations to Debbie Hawley winning the stroke play competition on the Lakes with a net 72. The Gross winner was Lesley Perrin with 89. Well played Lesley.

The Captain's Challenge Trophy was played out on Friday 11th June on the Lakes where the ladies from our section took on the mens' team in a match play competition.

Unfortunately, the ladies lost out to the big hitting men and the final result was Ladies half, men 3 and a half. Fun game though and didn't we look the part?!



On Sunday 28th May, the Past
Captains competition was held in
glorious sunshine on the Woods with
past captains from both mens and
ladies sections. Organised this year by
Gaynor and Rob Palframan, they
presented the winner of the ladies
section with the crystal trophy. With 33
points, Steffi Hey took the prize. Well
done Steffi. Runner up with 31 points
was Liz Moses.



Both our A and B Leagues Teams have been in action since our last Newsletter.

The A Team, captained by Trudi Galloway, welcomed the A team from Blankney to the Lakes course on Friday 4th June. Our ladies came out on top winning 2.5 to 1.5. Well played A Team.



On Sunday 27th June, the ladies welcomed Stoke Rochford A Team to Belton Woods and clocked up another win with a 3-1 result. Great results ladies.

The B Team have also seen some action. Their first match of the season was against the A Team at Belton Park captained by Steph Lee. Coming away with a 2-2 draw, they should feel very proud of themselves, taking on a team higher up in the leagues and at their own club, what an achievement.



On 19th May, the B Team were back in action welcoming the B Team from Woodhall Spa. Captained today by Liz Moses, the match was squared 2/2. Well played ladies.

On Friday 25th June the B Team played host to Greetham Valley. Captained by Becky Foster, the home team won 3/1. Well done the B Team, great result.

Just a few housekeeping points to mention ladies. Please remember the local rule of not taking your trolleys between the green and the bunker on any hole. Don't forget also, the time now for searching for a lost ball is only 3 minutes not 5.

Please keep checking on HDID and on the noticeboard for forthcoming comps.

I think we can look forward to better weather and lots more competitions still to play. Enjoy ladies.

Happy Golfing! Lady Captain Sue 07790 522712

You can keep up to date with our Website, Facebook and WhatsApp group. Any queries, please contact me or any of the members of the committee.

www.beltonwoodsgolf.co.uk/ladies

www.facebook.com/Belton-Woods-Ladies-Section